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Dear Friends,

The past year has been one of success, growth, and reflection. I am encouraged and 
inspired by our community partners and supporters that continue to help us realize 
our mission. We are proud of what we’ve accomplished in the last year and are 
encouraged to build on this momentum to expand our reach in the years to come 
-- to reach more children, more families, more farmers, and more institutions with our 
programs -- all in an effort to build a robust, equitable, and resilient local food system in 
Vermont.

Green Mountain Farm-to-School is continuing to transform the food system in the 
Northeast Kingdom of Vermont through our comprehensive, place-based approach to 
programming. Our four, interconnected programs are working across the food system 
to educate children and adults about healthy food and increasing access to local 
food while fostering economic growth among local farms and businesses. 

It is my greatest pleasure to share with you this Annual Report - highlighting all of Green 
Mountain Farm-to-School’s accomplishments from the 2018-2019 Program Year. We 
hope this report serves as inspiration for future collaboration and growth in the years to 
come. 

These successes of the past year would not be possible without all of our generous 
donors and partners. 
Thank you for your support!
 
Sincerely,

Catherine Cusack
Executive Director

Nina Daniels, Rachel Deonigi, Alida Farrell, 
Madeline McGonagle, Rachel Proctor



Farm-to-School

Our Farm-to-School program partners with schools throughout the Northeast 
Kingdom to increase the amount of healthy, local foods in the cafeteria and provide 
experiential learning opportunities through school gardens, on-farm field trips, and 
nutrition and agriculture lessons.

REACHING ACCROSS THE CLASSROOM, CAFETERIA, AND COMMUNITY

5 AmeriCorps Members served as Farm-to-School Coordinators through the 
Lyndon Economic Opportunity AmeriCorps Program (LEAP). As a result, 78 percent 
of students  working with LEAP members showed improved academic 
engagement/attitudes.

Our Farm-to-School programming reached 2,283 students at 22 schools in the NEK.

Coordinators facilitated 20 farm field trips to 12 area farms, as well as 92 taste 
tests and more than 200 educational workshops.

School gardens produced 2,525 pounds of food valued at $4,489, all donated to 
cafeterias, food shelves, and the Lunchbox food truck.

We developed new curriculum for the early care and education (ECE) setting and 
conducted 5 farm to ECE lessons at the Newport Promise Community Early Care 
and Learning Center.

We provided 30 teachers with three professional development opportunities to 
embed farm to school programming into their school culture.

86.9 percent of students receiving After School Programming from GMFTS reported 
satisfaction with the curriculum; and 100 percent of school personnel reported
they would recommend GMFTS to another school.

2018-2019 School Year Highlights:



The Lunchbox Food Truck
CLOSING THE SUMMER NUTRITION GAP
The Lunchbox is a summer meal site and mobile learning kitchen keeping Northeast 
Kingdom kids and communities healthy by providing free summer meals to all children 
18 and under, offering affordable meals to adults for purchase, and facilitating nutrition 
education and food literacy all in a stigma-free environment.

Summer of 2018 Highlights:

During the Summer of 2018, the Lunchbox served 1,820 free summer meals 
to kids and sold 497 healthy, affodrable meals to adults.

25 educational events, in collaboration with 10 different community 
partners were held throughout the summer, in conjunction with meal service.

A focus on local food procurement supported 10 different farms and 
producers.

More than 40 free meals were served to community members from the 
Lunchbox at an on-farm dinner event held in October of 2018 at Morningstar 
Farm, a Farm Direct partner.

In the NEK, more than 
50% of children are eligible 
for free or reduced lunches, 

meaning school meals 
make up the bulk of many 
children’s caloric intake. 

When school is out, these children 
face the ‘summer nutrition gap’, or the 
struggle to secure enough food when 
school is not in session. The Lunchbox 

seeks to address this gap.

Consistent, nutritious meals 
protect children from 

developmental delays, 
and lead to success in the 

classroom when they return 
to school in the Fall.

Why is the Lunchbox important?



Green Mountain Farm Direct
FRESH. LOCAL. DIRECT.
Green Mountain Farm Direct (GMFD) is a regional food hub increasing access to healthy, 
local food by delivering food from local farms to schools, restaurants, grocery stores, 
and institutions in Northern Vermont. Farm Direct works with 33 local farms to provide 
a variety of local foods including apples, meat, vetegables, grains, eggs, dairy, and 
maple.

2018-2019 Highlights:

GMFD distributed $383,246.88 worth of local food from 33 farms to 87 different 
customers.

Farm Direct customers include 46 schools, 18 retailers, 9 restaurants, 2 buying clubs, 1 
correctional facility, 1 senior meal site, 2 hospitals, 3 camps, and 5 other institutions.

Schools purchased $155,813.72 worth of local food from GMFD, supporting the local 
economy.

GMFD worked with 36 customers to production plan for Vermont Harvest of the Month 
(VTHOM) Crops, leading to $11,933.13 in sales and benefitting 10 farms.



Vermont Harvest of the Month
ENCOURAGING SEASONAL, LOCAL EATING ALL YEAR ROUND

Vermont Harvest of the Month (VTHOM) is a statewide campaign that provides 
ready to go materials for the classroom, cafeteria, and community promoting 
the use of seasonal Vermont foods. 

2018-2019 Highlights:

180 schools around the state took the pledge to use VTHOM resources in their school.

GMFTS successfully helped to transition 3 schools to using real Vermont maple syrup 
in their cafeterias, and co-hosted 19 visits with maple sugar makers at area schools 
during maple taste tests.

June is Dairy Month, and in 2019 GMFTS partnered with the New England Dairy Council 
to promote ‘Dairy in the Classroom”, an initiative designed to engage schools in 
celebrating Vermont’s deep connection to dairy farms. 44 schools signed up to 
receive free dairy materials to use in the classroom, cafeteria and community.

VTHOM is being replicated in New Hampshire, Maine and Montana, and others 
reach out annually to ask questions and for permission to use the graphics, lessons and 
recipes for their own needs – and we say “yes”!

In the NEK, 102 VTHOM taste tests were conducted at area schools, with more than 
50% of participating students voting “thumbs up” on the recipe. 

Each month, taste tests are conducted in schools by GMFTS and VTHOM pledgers around the state, using 
kid-friendly recipes featuring that month’s crop. Students prepare and serve the taste test to their classmates, 
who then have the opportunity to try the recipe, and anonymously vote “thumbs up,” “sideways thumb” or 
“thumbs down.” Taste tests are a fun way to introduce children to new, nutritious, local, in-season foods that 

they may not otherwise have the opportunity to try. This helps children develop healthy eating habits and 
changed taste preferences that support the local food economy, and lead to healthier futures. 

What are Taste Tests?



Fresh Fruit and Vegetable Coupon Program
INCREASING ACCESS TO FRESH, HEALTHY, LOCAL FOOD FOR OUR COMMUNITY

Thanks to partnerships with Wholesome Wave and the USDA Food Insecurity 
Nutrition Incentive Grant Program, the Fresh Fruit and Vegetable Coupon 
program offers community members enrolled in the 3SquaresVT program 
supplemental coupons for fresh fruits and vegetables.

2019 Highlights:

In 2019, 89% of coupons were redeemed, totalling $68,258 worth of fresh 
produce purchased from locally owned retailers in the Northeast Kingdom 
by 3SquaresVT members. Thats a 78.7% increase from last year!

Coupons were redeemded at 4 participating grocery stores:

		  •	 Kingdom Market in Island Pond, VT
		  •	 Vista Foods in Newport, VT
		  •	 Craftsbury General Store in Craftsbury, VT
		  •	 C&C Supermarket in Barton, VT
		

KINGDOM
MARKET



Thank you to our Supporters!
We are thankful to those who have generously supported Green 

Mountain Farm-to-School between July 1, 2018 and June 30, 2019

Major Funders  > $2,000
The Allen Hilles Fund
Merlin Backus and Rebecca Velazquez
Cellars at Jasper Hill
Community National Bank
Dick Dreissigacker and Judy Geer
Emily Dreissigacker and Alexander Howe
Fountain Fund
Frances R. Dewing Foundation
Francie and John Downing, Stony Point 
Foundation
Fresh Sound Foundation
George W. Mergens Foundation
Granite State Development Corp.
The Holborn Foundation
Jay Peak Resort
National Life Group Charitable     		       	
Foundation
Norman J Fisher & Doris Fisher Foundation
The Northeast Kingdom Fund of the 
Vermont Community Foundation
Northeast Kingdom Waste Management 
District
The Roessner Family Foundation
The Rona Jaffe Foundation
Meg Sheehan
Nat and Kathie Sims
Sustainable Future Fund
Windham Foundation

Monthly Donors
Merlin Backus and Rebecca Velazquez
Sean and Christie Brown
Amy and Andy Crank
Brooks Donnelly
Abby and David Evankow
Sally Harvey
Lesley and Aaron Larsen
Beth and Kris Norris
Katherine Sims and Jeff Fellinger
Kathie and Nat Sims
Rick Woodward
Steve and Brooke Wright
Brian and Karen Zecchinelli

Contributors < $2,000
Thomas Adams
Alan and Kathryn Aiken
Al’s Snowmobile
John Alexander
Mary Alexander
Donna Anderson
Anonymous
Peter and Jeanne Anthes
Noah Armstrong
Lisa Austin
Shawn and Kathryn Austin
Luke Backus and Olivia Craggs
Caroline and Thomas Bailey
Judy and Gerry Ballinger
Alexandra and Matthias Bannach
Sarah and Matthew Baughman

Tyler and Marie Bean
Eric Becker
Conrad Bellavance
David Beller and Brigid Ducey, Langworthy 
Foundation
Don and Christine Berthiaume
Big Bear Real Estate
Howard Birchard
Gretchen Bittner
Julie Bomengen
Brian and Louise Bonvechio
Andy Bouchard
Marc and Laura Bouchard
Tony Brault
Zoe Brickley
Lynda Brislin
Edward Brochu
Christina Bronson
Sean and Christie Brown
Built By Newport
Cabot Cheese
Megan Camp and Alex Webb
Jim Campbell
Rory and Aaron Carr
Janet and Roger Cartee
Robert Cat
Century 21 Farm and Forest
Chelsea Green Publishing
Anne Chiarello and Pam Ladds
Merle Chilcott
Beverly and Robert Chimileski
Stan Chop
Michael Dunn, Christensen Dunn Fund
Teresa Coffee
Mark and Hope Colburn
Concept 2
Patrick Connerton
Michael Connor
Paul Costello
Christina Cotnoir
Craft Beer Guild VT
Craftsbury General Store
Craftsbury Outdoor Center
Nancy and Gregory Cresswell
Jay Cummings
Catherine Cusack
Donald Dahlin, DDS
Louis and Sandra Daigle
Danielle Gratton
Derby Village Store
Chris Descheneau
NorthCountry Federal Credit Union
Jeyna Diallo
Sharon and Murray Diner
Robert and Karin Doane
Micky and Peg Doheny
Michelle Dominijanni
Brooks Donnelly
Sarah Donnelly
Theresa and Philip Drake
Lyle Edwards
Lindsey Ehrhard
David Ellenbogen
Susan and Michael Epstein
Craig Erickson

Abby and David Evankow
Jeffrey and Maria Everett, Wild Branch 
Solutions
Alida Farrell
Paul Feenan
Erika Fellinger
Jeff Fellinger
William and Donna Fellinger
Judy and Frank Filipkowski
Peter and Karen Fina
Barbara and Doug Flack
Barbara and Jim Flint
Joanne Folan
Maire Folan
Siobhan Folan
James and Anna Forbes
Gerald Fortin
Four Seasons Dermatology
Randy and Caren Friedman
Harold and Beverly Frost
Paul and Shari Gagne
Janet Garrow
Mary Glover
June Goldner
Paul Goldner
Brandy Goulet
Lynda Graham-Barber and David Hunter
Jane Greenwood
Alexandra Gross
Stephen and Martine Gulick
H.A. Manosh Corporation
James Hafferman
Allen Hall
Ellen Halperin
Hillary Hansen
Nina Hansen and Craig White
Leigh Harding
Sally Harvey
Daniel Heer
Alison Hemphill
Oz and Judy Henchel
Penny Herman
Hill Farmstead Brewery
Hayly Hoch
Rob Hodgkins
James Holcomb
David Holdridge and Anne Patrice Hol-
dridge
Susan and Ned Houston
Allyson Howell
Donald and Andrea Hunt
Andrew Hunter
Kathleen Hurst
Insuring Vermont, Inc.
Isaac Bathalon
Rick Isabelle, Isabelle Insurance Agency
Kenneth James
Jay Focus Group
Stewart Jensen
Theodore Jewett
Kristin Johnson
Justin Karney
Dave Keenan
Sue Keysar
Caroline Kimball



Walter Knight
Frank and Alicia Knoll
Becky Koennicke
Jocelyn and Gary Laber
Paul Labounty
Alison LaCourse
Francine Lajoie
Robert Lamarre
Lisa Lane-Dubreuil
Art LaPlante
Lesley and Aaron Larsen
Patricia and David Lawlor
Anne and Jack Lazor
Christine Lazor and Collin Mahoney
John and Wendy Lippmann
Anh-Thu Luu and Lester Greenberg
John Lysy
Daniel Maclure
Emily Maclure
Nicholas and Megan Maclure
Dawn Majewski
Jim and Susan Malloy
Mark Linton Photography
Isobel Marks and Ross MacCormack
Lucy and David Marvin, Butternut Mountain 
Farm
Matthew Maxwell, Neighborhood Greens
Joan and Frank McAllister
Patty McIlvaine
Tim and Betsy McKay
Jeffery McMullin
Camilla Mead
James Merriam
John M. Miller
Bryan Mitofsky
Amy Moffett
Donald and Marguerite Moffett
John and Janet Monette
Lynda Montgomery
Thomas and Christine Moseley
Cindy and Garrett Moylan
Patrick Murphy and Ellen Quinn-Murphy
Vicki Murphy
Marc and Linda Nadeau
Network For Good
New England Dairy and Food Council
Newport Natural Market & Cafe
Ed Newton
Meg Norman
Beth and Kris Norris
North Country Hospital
Northeast Kingdom Learning Services
Northern Vermont Regional Hospital
Maureen OBrien
Laurel Ostrow
Elizabeth Owens
Debra and Gregory Page
Christine Palermo
Passumpsic Savings Bank
Hannah Pearce
William and Martha Peck
Gretchen Pepper
James and Jackie Perry
Pete’s Greens
Tom and Donna Petit
Loren and Rita Petzoldt
Pick & Shovel
Tera Pisarich
Gayle Poggi
Jeffrey and Tracey Poulin
Poulin Lumber Inc.
Bob and Ellie Primeau
Josh Provost

Rebecca Reynolds
Rose Reynolds
Anthony Risitano
Bill and Sally Rivard
Ellie Nina Roberts
Shane Rogers
Rotary Club of Newport
Laural and Tim Ruggles
Doug and Cheri Safford
Paige and Janet Savage
Charles and Violet Schafer
Elsa and Morgan Schafer
Barb Schoolcraft
Maureen and Jerry Sheehan
Susan Sheehan and John O’Callahan
David and Karen Siler
Katherine Sims and Jeff Fellinger
Greg and Sharon Smith
Allison Spain
Ellen Stanley
Ann Starr
Durward and Lorraine Starr
John and Claudette Starr
Robert and Anita Starr
Mary Steenrod
Kathryn Steger
Shannon Stoddard
Peter and Lona Stuart
Danielle Cote and Chettha Sukkaew
Kevin Szych
Taylor-Moore Agency
Tony Telesco
Nancy Tessier
The Abbey Group
Robert Thompson
Union Bank
Allison Van Akkeren
JoAnn and George Vana
Richard Vanwaalwijk
John Vetter and Rosemary Diehl
Liz Vickers
Walmart Community Foundation
Claire and Brian Walsh
Philip Westover
Sophie Westover
Jake and Cathie Wheeler
Katie and Sheb White
Richard and Kathy White
Sarah White
Lindsey Wight
Lynn and Ron Wild
Avery Williams
Paul and Lois Wolfe
Jodi Woodard
Rick Woodward
Jennifer Woolard
Steve and Brooke Wright
Allen and Kathleen Yale
Yankee Farm Credit
Zaffis Apartments
Brian and Karen Zecchinelli

Brooks M Donnelly, Sarah Donnelly
Katherine Sims, Erika Fellinger
Maegan Brown Davis, Judy and Frank 
Filipkowski
Maire Folan, Alexandra Gross
The GMFTS team, James Hafferman
The marriage of Luke Backus and Olivia 
Craggs, The Johnson Family - Rob, Kristin, 
Cole, Ava and Claire
Luke Backus and Olivia Craggs, Jim and 
Susan Malloy
Steve Breault’s Birthday, Isobel Marks and 
Ross MacCormack
The AmeriCorps Members, Laurel Ostrow
Howard Reynolds, Rebecca Reynolds

In Honor of:

In Memory of:
Sylvia Cortelli of Plymouth, Massachusetts, 
Meg Sheehan

Susan Aldrich, Burton Hill Earthworks
Conrad Bellavance
Gretchen Bittner
Black Dirt Farm
Andrew Bouchard
Borealis Studios
Built By Newport
Burke Mountain Confectionery
Cabot Cheese
Caledonia Spirits
Cellars at Jasper Hill
Robert Cat
Stan Chop
Circus Smirkus
Colburn’s Village View
Craftsbury General Store
Craftsbury Outdoor Center
Paul Feenan
Flourish Farm
Gerald Fortin
Janet Garrow
Hall’s Orchards
Hotel Vermont
Jay Peak Resort
Kingdom Creamery
Kingdom Trails Association
Alison LaCourse
Lago Trattoria
Robert Lamarre
Christine Lazor and Collin Mahoney
Mark Linton Photography
Matthew Maxwell
Ed Newton
Ellie Nina Roberts
Sandiwood Farm
Meg Sheehan
Nat and Kathie Sims
Vermont Bee Balm
Vermont Compost Company

In-Kind Donations:

The accuracy of this listing is very important to us. 
Please let us know if you can’t find your name or if you are listed 

incorrectly so that we can correct our records. Thank you!



Revenue FY 2019 FY 2019 %

Individual and Corporate: $260,287 28.33%
Foudations & Grants: $191,681 20.86%
Program Service Revenue: $453.252 49.33%
Events: $13,663 1.49%

Total Revenue: $918,883 100%

FINANCIAL REPORT
STATEMENT OF ACTIVITY
July 1, 2018 - June 30, 2019

Expenses FY 2019 FY 2019 %

Program Services: $702,549 78.52%
Management & Admin: $192,228 21.48%

Total Expenses: $894,777 100%

Events

Individual

 

& Corporate

1.49%

28.33%

20.86%

Foundations
& Grants49.33%

Program Service 
Revenue

21.48%

Management &
Admin

78.52%

Program
Services

Assets FY 2019

Current Assets:
Checking/Savings $159,453
Accounts Receivable $42,264
Vehicle and Equipment $5,472
Other Assets $29,159

Total Current Assets $236,349

BALANCE SHEET
As of June 30, 2019

Liabilities and Net Assets FY 2019

Current Liabilities:
Accounts Payable $20,769
Other Liabilities $1,467
Total Current Liabilities $22,236
Total Net Assets $214,113

Total Liabilities & Net Assets $236,349

Vermont Farm-to-School, Inc., DBA Green Mountain Farm-to-School 
is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization



Help strengthen our community though food and education by 
becoming a supporter of Green Mountain Farm-to-School and 

its efforts to promote the health of Vermont’s children, farms, and 
communities. Gifts of all amounts are appreciated.

Please make checks payable to:
Green Mountain Farm-to-School, and mail to:

Green Mountain Farm-to-School
115 2nd Street

Newport, VT 05855

Or donate online at:
www.GreenMountainFarmtoSchool.org

JOIN US!



Green Mountain Farm-to-School
115 2nd Street
Newport, VT 05855

802-334-2044
www.GreenMountainFarmtoSchool.org


